FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2014, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 9

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Benton, Carlyle, Gibault Catholic-Waterloo, Johnston City, Marion, Mascoutah, Red Hill-Bridgeport, Waterloo, Rend Lake College-Ina
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Washington
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
Website Maintenance Meeting, Bloomington

FCAE Staff Meeting, Sherman
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
Curriculum Meeting with Rob Werden, CTE Director, Edwardsville
New Lab Science Course Development & CommonCore Meeting with MyCAERT Staff, Bloomington
Project Grow Meeting, St. Louis, MO
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  2160
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 14
Observed SIUC Student Teachers – Brittany Hoover and Jake Gerfen

Observed UIUC Student Teachers – Kiersten Kasey and Mark McKown
Attended District 5 FFA Proficiency Award Judging, Benton

Organized, Prepared for, and Presented the District 5 Agriscience Fair, Benton
Sent Thank You Notes to Judges for Assisting with Agriscience Fair
Prepared Data for the ILCAE 30th Anniversary Event
Managed and Maintained the Website
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Assisted Schools and Teachers with Budget Reductions
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Thank you to Syngenta and Barry Beaupre for sponsoring the District 5 FFA AgriScience Fair.   We are making progress on updating the FY15 Incentive Funding Grant application.  It has taken four full days with our website programmer to make the changes though a significant funding savings as we did not have to develop a totally new website.  Working with student teachers is an important key to successful programs.  Preparing them now to hit the ground running at their first teaching job is a must.  Great to see that the University of Illinois has six days back on campus with all of the student teachers to work on specific training and pertinent topics. BSAA and PSAA may have run out of steam.  Looking forward to the development of a new lab science agriscience course.
